
 

 
 
 

 

April 20, 2021 
 
 
 

Filed Via Web Portal 
 
Mr. Mark L. Johnson, Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, WA  98503 
 
Re: Docket UG-210194 (Advice No. 2021-07) 

  PSE Natural Gas Tariff Revision – Do Not Redocket 
 
Dear Mr. Johnson: 
 
Puget Sound Energy ("PSE") hereby submits in connection with Docket UG-210194 a 
revised work paper to replace the work paper which accompanied PSE’s March 22, 2021 
filing submitted under PSE’s Advice No. 2021-07.  
 
The purpose of this substitute filing is to supplement the work paper in the following 
ways after considering some informal data requests from Commission Staff: 
 

 Include the derivation of the $5 rate per block of Renewable Natural Gas (“RNG”) in the 
work paper that was previously explained in the original cover letter. 

 Determined the smaller amount of therms a participating customer would receive per 
block of RNG, considering the impact of including the $1.5M in IT start-up costs. There 
may be other impacts on the assumptions, as well, impacting levels of participation and 
ability to fully recover costs.  

 
The work paper submitted with this filing contains commercially sensitive information, 
disclosure of which could adversely affect PSE’s ability to effectively negotiate favorable 
gas supply agreements for its customers. Therefore, PSE requests that work paper tabs 
marked confidential be accorded confidential treatment. Pursuant to WAC 480-07-160, 
they have been marked “Shaded information is designated as confidential per WAC 480-
07-160.” 
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Mr. Mark L. Johnson, Executive Director and Secretary 
April 20, 2021 
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Posting of this substitute filing for public inspection and review, as required by law and 
the Commission’s rules and regulations, is being completed in accordance with WAC 
480-90-193(1).  
 
Please contact Julie Waltari at (425) 456-2945 or julie.waltari@pse.com for additional 
information about this filing.  If you have any other questions, please contact me at (425) 
456-2142.  
 

Sincerely, 

/s/ Jon A. Piliaris 

Jon A. Piliaris 
Director, Regulatory Affairs 
Puget Sound Energy 
PO Box 97034, EST-07W 
Bellevue, WA  98009-9734 
(425) 456-2142 
Jon.Piliaris@pse.com 

 

cc: Lisa Gafken, Public Counsel 
Sheree Carson, Perkins Coie 

 Edward Finklea, NWIGU 
 
Attachment:   
Revised Work Paper 


